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HB 2879 -1 STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY
House Committee On Housing and Homelessness

Prepared By: Claire Adamsick, LPRO Analyst
Meeting Dates: 3/30, 4/4

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Directs Oregon Housing and Community Services to study affordable housing for college students, and provide
report, which may include recommendations for legislation, to an interim committee of the Legislative Assembly
related to affordable housing no later than September 15, 2024.

FISCAL: May have fiscal impact, but no statement yet issued
REVENUE: May have revenue impact, but no statement yet issued

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
-1  Directs Department of Human Services (DHS) to utilize its self-sufficiency programs to provide financial support
to nonprofit organizations providing affordable housing support to low-income college students. Appropriates, for
the biennium beginning July 1, 2023, $5 million in General Fund moneys to DHS for support to eligible nonprofits.

BACKGROUND:
A 2019 survey conducted by the Hope Center for College, Community, and Justice reported that, of respondents
representing 14 of 17 community colleges across Oregon, 52% of Oregon students were housing insecure in the
previous year, while 20 percent of respondents were homeless. 

The Joint Task Force on Student Success for Underrepresented Students in Higher Education (JTUSHE) was a
bicameral legislative task force established by House Bill 2590 (2021). In the Task Force’s Report on Findings and
Recommendations for 2023 Legislative Session, it described Oregon’s ongoing affordable housing crisis as putting
“intense strains on underrepresented students, including pushing students out of housing or far away from
campus. While this crisis is not unique to students, institutions of higher education are unique environments
where unique opportunities may exist to help students be and remain housed.” The Task Force recommended
establishment of a statewide work group of higher education, housing, finance, and other experts to examine and
make recommendations to address student housing availability, accessibility, and affordability.

House Bill 2879 directs Oregon Housing and Community Services to study affordable housing for college students,
and provide report, which may include recommendations for legislation, to an interim committee of the
Legislative Assembly related to affordable housing no later than September 15, 2024.


